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Monday, 6th October 2025 

Dear Parents,  

Re: Access to Curriculum Plans and Teams for Secondary School 

We would like to thank you for your patience and understanding as we have been finalising 
the medium and long-term plans for each subject across the secondary school. We are 
pleased to inform you that all of these plans have now been published and are available for 
you and your child to view now.  

You can access them through Microsoft Classroom via office.com, using your child’s login 
details. Their school email address and unique password will be required to log in. In addition, 
by the end of this week, we will also publish all of these plans on our school website under 
the Curriculum section, making them even easier to access.  

Within each subject team area (as shown in the example image below), you will find a range 
of helpful materials and resources, including:  

 Medium Term and Long Term Plans  

 Textbooks and IGCSE/BTEC Specifications (where applicable)  

 Links to subject specifications (for KS4 and KS5 subjects only)  

 Whole-school revision websites such as Seneca Learning, Sam Learning, and Oak 
National Academy to support home learning  

 Class Notebook (for subjects that use them), which acts as a digital exercise book for 
completing and saving work  

 Lesson Resources such as PowerPoint slides, worksheets, and additional materials  

 Notices Channel for key updates, including upcoming assessment dates  
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 To further support parents in understanding how the curriculum is structured at Key Stages 
4 and 5, we have also created a guide titled “Demystifying the KS4 and KS5 Curriculum.” 
This comprehensive document aims to answer the most common questions parents have 
about subject choices, assessment structures, and progression routes. The English version of 
this booklet is attached below for your reference. Additionally, before the end of the week, we 
will be also publishing an Arabic version of this booklet alongside the English one to make it 
accessible for more parents. Both booklets will be published on the school website under the 
Parents section.  

 Link to Demystifying the Key Stage 4 and Key Stage 5 Parent Information Booklet 
(pearson Edexcel).pdf 

Finally, you can view our full assessment calendar for the year using this link Assessment 
Schedule.xlsx.  Each week has its own tab, which helps us make sure pupils don’t have too 
many assessments at once. As this calendar may be updated from time to time, we kindly ask 
parents to check it regularly for the latest information.  

We hope that making these resources easily available will support you in helping your child 
stay organised and engaged with their learning throughout the year.  

Thank you once again for your continued support and partnership in your child’s education.  

Warm regards 

  

Mr. Scott Holden  
Head of Secondary 


